# The Editor's Desk

There has been an interruption in the publishing schedule, during which time I was trying to locate an alternate editor, which I have been unable to do. I have reassumed the Editor's job again and will see what I can do. Once again, I appreciate your patience; I think the wait should be worthwhile, considering the quantity and quality of the unpublished material. Please help publicize that *The Upshaw Family Journal* is again being published.

In the interim, I have re-entered the "Topical Index" into a better software program and have produced a new and much improved version. I have made further editing improvements and corrections to the Topical Index which will not appear until the new version is produced for Vols. 1–9. This new Topical Index will greatly facilitate our research in *The Upshaw Family Journal*.

This issue of *The Upshaw Family Journal* contains records for many of the states that have few Upshaw families and include census reports through 1920 for these areas. Note that the 1920 Soundex census included some areas such as Alaska, American Samoa, etc., which had not been included in previous censuses. I notice there are some "stray" Upshaw families here that have not been found elsewhere and this should be very helpful to researchers.

Sincerely,

Ted O. Brooke

# **Correction Corner**

In UFJ, Vol. 9 #2, page 39, 1870 Dickinson Co., Newbern Twp., KS, census; page 25: family of Frank M. Upshaw, his age is incorrectly shown as "3"; it should be <u>39</u>.

## <u>Alaska</u>

Alaska 1920 Census (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1597 #6):

Upshaw, Gilbert W. (Vol. 2, S.A. 21, sheet 5, line 17): Griey St., Wrangell, 1<sup>st</sup> Just. Dist.; White, age 40, b. Kansas; Helen M. Upshaw, wife, age 36, b. Kansas.

# American Samoa

<u>American Samoa 1920 Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1603 #2): No Upshaw references.

# Canal Zone

<u>Canal Zone 1920 Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1599 #3): No Upshaw references.

# District of Columbia

## Estate Records

Pippenger, Wesley E., *District of Columbia Probate Records, Will Books 1 Through 6, 1801-1852 and Estate Files, 1801-1852* (Westminster, MD: Family Line Publications, 1996): No Upshaw references.

## <u>Marriages</u>

*Marriage Licenses of Washington, D.C. 1811-1830* (Silver Spring, MD: Family Line Publications, 1988): No Upshaw references.

Pippenger, Wesley E., *District of Columbia Marriage Licenses Register 1, 1811-1858* (Westminster, MD: Willow Bend Books, 2000), page 606:

Upshur, John H. & Catherine A. Williams, 5 Feb 1851

Pippenger, Wesley E. & Dorothy S. Provine, *District of Columbia Marriage Records Index, June 28, 1877 to October 19, 1885* (Marriage Record Books 11 to 20); (Westminster, MD: Willow Bend Books, 1997), page 471:

Upshaw, Arthur W. & Ida E. Twine, 20 Sep 1882, Book 17, page 30. Upsher, Albert & Georgianna Buckner, 13 May 1880 (R), Book 14, page 243. Upshur, James A. & Julia L. Wright, 14 Jun 1883 (L), Book 17, page 496. Upshur, Peter & Lucinda Dorcas, 5 Jul 1877 (R), Book 11, page 10.

### **Newspaper Records**

Dixon, Joan M., National Intelligencer & Washington Advertiser Newspaper Abstracts 1800-1805 (Bowie, MD: Heritage Books, Inc., 1996):

Page 105: Issue of Friday, 15 Oct 1802:

College of NJ commencement was held at Princeton, Sep. 29; Bach. Of Arts degree was conferred on Caleb B. Upshire, of Va. (among others).

Page 136: Issue of Monday, 4 July 1803:

Runaway committed to Balt. Goal, Ellick, mulatto man, age abt. 27 yrs.; says he belongs to Mr. John Harris Upshear, living in Essex Co., nr. Holme's Hole, Va. – Jas. Wilson, Sheriff.

Dixon, Joan M., National Intelligencer & Washington Advertiser Newspaper Abstracts 1806-1810 (Bowie, MD: Heritage Books, Inc., 1996): (see UFJ, Vol. 9 #2, page 27).

Dixon, Joan M., National Intelligencer & Washington Advertiser Newspaper Abstracts 1811-1813 (Bowie, MD: Heritage Books, Inc., 1997):

Page 73: Issue of Saturday, 5 Oct 1811:

Died: Dr. Wm. Upshaw, at New Orleans, on Sep. 2, late surg. of the 5<sup>th</sup> Regt. of U.S. Infantry, native of Virginia.

Dixon, Joan M., National Intelligencer & Washington Advertiser Newspaper Abstracts 1814-1817 (Bowie, MD: Heritage Books, Inc., 1997): No Upshaw references. Dixon, Joan M., *National Intelligencer & Washington Advertiser Newspaper Abstracts 1818-1820* (Bowie, MD: Heritage Books, Inc., 1998):

Page 344: Issue of Wednesday, 11 Oct 1820:

Officers now attached to the *Guerriere*, for the information of their friends, viz: Midshipmen: ... G.P. Upshur ...

Dixon, Joan M., National Intelligencer & Washington Advertiser Newspaper Abstracts 1821-1823 (Bowie, MD: Heritage Books, Inc., 1998): No Upshaw references.

Dixon, Joan M., National Intelligencer & Washington Advertiser Newspaper Abstracts 1824-1826 (Bowie, MD: Heritage Books, Inc., 1999):

Page 4: Issue of Thursday, 8 Jan 1824: Officers attached to the U.S. Frigate "U.S.", Jan. 4, 1824: (rank not stated) Geo. P. Upsher, b. Va.

Page 461: Issue of Tuesday, 19 Dec 1826:

Allen Taylor, of Fincastle, to be Chancellor for the Wythe, Staunton & Greenbrier Dists., Va. Abel Upshur to be Judge, v. Mr. Pleasants, who declined acting under the appointment conferred upon by the Govn'r.

Dixon, Joan M., *National Intelligencer & Washington Advertiser Newspaper Abstracts 1827-1829* (Bowie, MD: Heritage Books, Inc., 1999):

Page 215: Issue of Monday, 26 May 1828: Navy Dept.-appointments & promotions in the Navy & Marine Corps: Passed Midshipman to be Lt. in the Navy from Mar. 3, 1827: Geo. P. Upshur to take rank next after John H. Little.

Page 264: Issue of Tuesday, 9 Sep 1828:

*Virginia Whig*: the following names, or the greater part of them, were laid before their High Mightinesses, the Governor & Council, on behalf of the central Anti-Jackson Committee, as worthy of the appointment of Commissioner: Northampton county: John Upshon [*sic*].

Page 383: Issue of Monday, 11 May 1829:

Died: on May 2, at Swedesborough, N.J., in her 18<sup>th</sup> yr. Miss Mary Evelina Upsher, d/o Caleb Upsher, late of Northampton Co., Eastern Shore of Va. She had been for some time in Philadelphia, but suddenly debilitated by a rapid pulmonary affection, desired to be removed to Swedesborough, where S W, a friend of the family resides, under whose care she had been placed. Although an orphan, in a land of strangers, at a considerable distance from her relatives, she was surrounded by friends.

Page 411: Issue of Tuesday, 16 Jun 1829:

Virginia Convention: Delegates chosen to meet at Richmond in October next to revise the Constitution of the State of Virginia: Judges Green, Dade, Summers & Upshur.

Dixon, Joan M., National Intelligencer & Washington Advertiser Newspaper Abstracts 1830-1831 (Bowie, MD: Heritage Books, Inc., 1999): Page 98: Issue of Monday, 12 Jul 1830:

Norfolk, July 8: arrival of the US frigate *Brandywine*, yesterday, from a cruize [*sic*] of 4 months in the West Indies & Gulf of Mexico-her officers & crew all well. She sailed from Pensacola on the 20<sup>th</sup>, & Havana 30<sup>th</sup> ult. Officers attached to the *Brandywine*: Geo. P. Upshur.

Page 370: Issue of Monday, 17 Oct 1831:

Free Trade Convention: yeas & nays on Mr. Gallatin's motion, in late Convention at Philadelphia, to strike out so much of the Address as referred to the Constitutional Question, were as follows: Va.: Littleton Upsher.

Dixon, Joan M., National Intelligencer & Washington Advertiser Newspaper Abstracts 1832-1833 (Bowie, MD: Heritage Books, Inc., 2000):

Page 180: Issue of Wednesday, 3 Oct 1832:Md.: On Sep. 12, by Rev. Geo. McElhinny , Jos. S. Cottman, of Somerset Co., Md., to Miss Eliz. Upshur, eldest d/o John U. Dennis, of Worcester Co., Md.

Page 192: Issue of Saturday, 20 Oct.1832: Died: On Oct. 9, at his residence in Northampton Co., Va., Littleton Upshur, in his 50<sup>th</sup> year, a distinguished citizen of the state.

Page 249: Issue of Saturday, 12 Jan 1833:

House of Representatives: 4. Committee on public lands to inquire into issuing scrip on a certain Military Land Warrant issued to Col. James Upshaw, which original warrant has been lost.

Dixon, Joan M., National Intelligencer & Washington Advertiser Newspaper Abstracts 1834-1835 (Bowie, MD: Heritage Books, Inc., 2000): No Upshaw references.

Dixon, Joan M., National Intelligencer & Washington Advertiser Newspaper Abstracts 1836-1837 (Bowie, MD: Heritage Books, Inc., 2000):

Page 162: Issue of Saturday, 9 Jul 1836: Mrd: on June 28, by Rev. Mr. Jackson, Lt. Geo. P. Upshur, of the US Navy, to Mgt. Eyre, d/o Gen. Severn E. Parker, all of Northampton Co., Va.

## Wills

Provine, Dorothy S., *District of Columbia Wills 1801-1920* (Baltimore, MD: Genealogical Publishing Co., 1992), page 200: (No Upshaw references)

Upshur, Agnes M., 1917, Box 586 Upshur, Annie A., 1906, Box 313 Upshur, Catherine T., 1911, Box 432 Upshur, Columbia W., 1891, Box 128 Upshur, Sally S., 1872, Box 49

## <u>Florida</u>

- <u>Florida 1930 Census</u> (Soundex, National Archives Microfilm Publication #M2051, reel 88): (Note: where there is no birthplace stated, it may be presumed the birthplace was Florida & the original population schedules may be checked for verification).
  - Upshaw, Allen (Vol. 43, E.D. 34, sheet 16; Orange Co.); White, age 34, birthplace not stated; enumerated with Oscar T. Upshaw as brother.
  - Upshaw, C.L. (Vol. 52, E.D. 9, sheet 189; Putnam Co.); White, age 30, b. Ga.; Helen Upshaw, wife, age 26, birthplace not stated; Helen S. Upshaw, daughter, age 1 4/12, birthplace not stated; Sarah A. Cloud, mother-in-law, age 62, b. Mo.
  - Upshaw, E.N. (Vol. 16, E.D. 39, sheet 212; Jacksonville, Duval Co.); White, age 44, b. Ala.; Patty L. Upshaw, wife, age 41, b. Tenn.; Joe L. Upshaw, son, age 21, b. Ga.; Roland Upshaw, son, age 17, b. Ga.; Caroline Upshaw, daughter, age 7, b. Ga.; Ethyn L. Upshaw, daughter, age 4, b. Ga. (and 2 roomers).
  - Upshaw, J.D. (Vol. 10, E.D. 59, sheet 124, Miami, Dade Co.); White, age 45, b. Ga.; R.U. Upshaw, wife, age 40, B. Ga.; Lynn U. Upshaw, daughter, age 20, b. Ga.; James J. Upshaw, son, age 10, b. Ga,; Robert D. Upshaw, son, age 7, b. Ga.
  - Upshaw, James (Vol. 7, E.D. 25, sheet 622; Miami, Dade Co.); White, age 62, b. Ga.; Clifford Upshaw, wife, age 57, b. Ga.; Meddleton [*sic*] Upshaw, son, age 32, b. Ga.; Robert Upshaw, son, age 29, b. Ga.; Clifford C. Upshaw, son, age 21, b. Ga.; William J. Upshaw, son, age 17, b. Ga.
  - Upshaw, Oscar T. (Vol. 43, E.D. 34, sheet 16, Orange Co.; no birthplaces stated); White, age 27; Rose Upshaw, wife, age 32; Allen Upshaw, brother, age 34; Sanford Tucker, step sister, age 19.
  - Upshaw, Rufus H. (Vol. 39, E.D. 9, sheet 170, Marion Co.); White, age 34, b. Ga.; Ellie M. Upshaw, wife, age 27, b. Ga.; Ruth Upshaw, daughter, age 8, b. Ga.; (1 boarder).
  - Upshaw, Samuel (Vol. 56, E.D. 10, sheet 102; Sumter Co.); White, age 38, b. Ga.; Omie Upshaw, wife, age 29, b. Ga.; Thurman Upshaw, son, age 15, b. Ga.; John Upshaw, age 10, b. Ga.; Spurgeon Upshaw, son, age 8, b. Fla.; Dorothy Upshaw, daughter, age 6, b. Fla.
  - Upshaw, William (Vol. 56(?), E.D. 11, sheet 129, Sumter Co.); White, age 36, b. Ga.; William C. Upshaw, son, age 11, b. Ga.; Clara B. Upshaw, daughter, age 9, b. Ga.; Mary Upshaw, daughter, age 6, birthplace not given.

## <u>Guam</u>

Guam 1920 Census (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1602 #1): No Upshaw references.

## <u>Hawaii</u>

Hawaii 1920 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

# **Institutions**

Institutions 1920 Census (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1605 #1):

(Note: this is mostly a list of Institutions, not inmates; the inmates which are listed show no surnames).

## <u>Kansas</u>

## <u>Census</u>

Steuart, Raeone Christensen, Ed., *Kansas 1870 Census Index*; (Bountiful, UT: Heritage Quest, 2000), page 730: (note: the 1870 U.S. census is in National Archives microfilm publication M593, and the particular counties on the rolls as indicated).

- <u>Upshaw</u>, Frank M., age 39, male, white race, b. in Tenn., Dickinson Co., Newbern Twp., roll 432, page 25.
- Upsher, G.W., age 39, male, mulatto race, b. in Va., Atchison Co., Shannon Twp., roll 428, page 341.

<u>Upsher</u>, George, age 36, male, black race , b. in Va., Atchison Co., Shannon Twp., roll 428, page 345.

## <u>Marriages</u>

## Atchison County, Kansas

Ostertag, Enid and John Ostertag, *Atchison County, Kansas, Marriages* (St. Joseph, MO: Northwest Missouri Genealogical Society); (span of marriages included unknown): No Upshaw references.

## Dickinson County, Kansas

Dickinson, Jennie Morgan, Kansas DAR Genealogical Records Committee Report; s1, vol. 009: Kansas Marriages, Deaths, Bible Records, and other Notes. (typescript, 1935): No Upshaw references.

## **Military-Naval**

<u>Military-Naval 1920 Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1600 #17):

Upshaw, Lynn A. (Mare Island, California); White, age 22, b. Alabama; enumerated as Yeoman, 1<sup>st</sup> Class, U.S.S. Sonoma.

## <u>Nebraska</u>

## Census

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Nebraska 1854, 1855, 1856 Territorial Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1980): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Nebraska 1860 Territorial Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

<u>Nebraska 1880</u> <u>Census</u> (Soundex): note: this only includes families with children age 10 and under): No Upshaw references.

Nebraska 1900 Census (Soundex):

Upshaw, G.W. (Vol. 27, E.D. 67, Sheet 1, Line 98), 2855 U Street, Lincoln, Lancaster Co.; White, age 56, b. March 1844 in Illinois; Maude Upshaw, Wife, age 32, b. June 1868 in Illinois; Lulu Edgerton, stepdaughter, age 13, b. March 1887 in Illinois; Jennie Edgerton, Stepdaughter, age 11, b. October 1888 in Illinois; Roy Upshaw, son, age 2, b. October 1897 in Nebraska.

Nebraska 1910 Census: There is no Soundex or Miracode index for the 1910 Nebraska census.

Nebraska 1920 Census (Soundex):

- Upshaw, Charles (Vol. 22, E.D. 125, sheet 3, line 54); Fort Omaha, Douglas Co.; White, age 19, b. Illinois; Private, U.S. Army Balloon School.
- Upshaw, Earl (Vol. 14, E.D. 87, sheet 8, line 14); Dixon Co., White, age 25, b. Missouri; Ada G. Upshaw, wife, age 28, b. Nebraska; Blyche M. Upshaw, daughter, age 2 11/12, b. Nebraska; Francis G. Upshaw, son, age 4?/12; Alexander J. Curry, father in law, age 63, b. Pennsylvania; Ruth Beller, relationship: Cousin, age 16, b. Nebraska.

## <u>Nevada</u>

## Census

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Nevada 1860 Territorial Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1981): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Nevada 1870 Territorial Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1979): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Nevada 1880 Territorial Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1979): No Upshaw references

Nevada 1880 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

Nevada 1900 Census (Soundex):

Upshaw, (given name not reported): (Vol. 2, E.D. 51, sheet 14, line 35); Washoe County, Pyramid Lake Indian Reservation: Indian, age 36, b. Nevada (no record of birthdate); enumerated as son-in-law with Nick Green.

Upshaw, James (Vol. 2, E.D. 51, sheet 17, line 24); Washoe County, Pyramid Lake Indian Reservation: Indian, age 40, b. Nevada (no record of birthdate); Sarah Upshaw, wife, age 38, b. Nevada (no record of birthdate); Ida Upshaw, daughter, age 8, b. Nevada (no record of birthdate).

Dilts, Bryan Lee, *1910 Nevada Census Index* (microfiche); (Salt Lake City, UT: Index Publishing, 1984): No Upshaw references.

Nevada 1910 Census: There is no Soundex or Miracode index for the 1910 Nevada census.

Nevada 1920 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

# New Hampshire

## <u>Census</u>

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *New Hampshire 1820 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1976): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *New Hampshire 1830 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1977): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *New Hampshire 1840 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *New Hampshire 1850 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

<u>New Hampshire 1880 Census</u> (Soundex; note: this includes only families with children age 10 and under): No Upshaw references.

New Hampshire 1900 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

<u>New Hampshire 1910 Census</u>: There is no Soundex or Miracode index for the 1910 New Hampshire census.

New Hampshire 1920 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

### **Cemetery Records**

Goss, Mrs. Charles Carpenter, *Colonial Gravestone Inscriptions in the State of New Hampshire* (Dover, NH: National Society of the Colonial Dames of America, 1942, repr. Baltimore, MD: Clearfield Co., 1989): No Upshaw references.

## New Jersey

## Census

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *New Jersey 1800 Cumberland County Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1977): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *New Jersey 1840 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *New Jersey 1860 North* (Census Index); (North Salt Lake, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1987): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *New Jersey 1860 South* (Census Index); (North Salt Lake, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1986): No Upshaw references.

<u>New Jersey 1880</u> <u>Census</u> (Soundex; note: this includes only families with children age 10 and under): No Upshaw references.

New Jersey 1900 Census (Soundex): No (White) Upshaw references.

<u>New Jersey 1910</u> <u>Census</u>: There is no Soundex or Miracode index for the 1910 New Jersey census.

New Jersey 1920 Census (Soundex):

Upshaw, Paul (Vol. 84, E.D. 47, sheet 4, line 26); 477 Miller St., Perth Ambay, Middlesex Co; White, age 30, b. Poland, citizenship not reported; Helen Upshaw, wife, age 27, b. Poland, citizenship not reported; Joseph Upshaw, son, age 5, b. New Jersey; Tony Upshaw, son, age 3, b. New Jersey; Edward Upshaw, son, age 1, b. New Jersey.

#### **Obituary Notices**

*The Record* (Northern New Jersey) *Obituaries, 1990-1999* (Source: an Internet location of Ancestry.com).

(*The Record*, Northern New Jersey, 14 June 1990, page a24): Freddie Quattlebaum, 53, of Paterson died Tuesday. Among survivors are sister **Rebecca Upshaw** of Washington, D.C. Burial in Fair Lawn Memorial Cemetery.

(*The Record*, Northern New Jersey, 29 December 1992, page c04):

Stephen Albert, the Pulitzer Prize-winning composer who was one of the founders of what has been called the "New Romanticism" was killed Sunday in a car crash on Cape Cod, Mass. He was 51. His music was recorded by several musicians and he had powerful champions, including ... the singer **Dawn Upshaw** ...

## New Mexico

## <u>Census</u>

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *New Mexico 1850 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *New Mexico 1860 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1980): No Upshaw references.

<u>New Mexico 1880 Census</u> (Soundex; note: this includes only families with children age 10 and under): No Upshaw references.

New Mexico 1900 Census (Soundex):

Upshaw, Arthur (Vol. 1, E.D. 20, sheet 17, line 1), Bernalillo Co., Pct. 30, Gallup; Indian, age 24 (born May 1876), on "Reservation"; living alone, Navajo Tribe.

<u>New Mexico 1910 Census</u>: There is no Soundex or Miracode index to the 1910 New Mexico census.

New Mexico 1920 Census (Soundex):

Upshaw, Arthur (Vol. 7, E.D. 119, sheet 1, line 22); San Juan Co., "Navajo Indian Reservation"; Indian, age 46, b. New Mexico; Tehua? M. Upshaw, wife, age 35, b. New Mexico; Betanancy? Upshaw, "SS relationship, age 21, b. New Mexico; John Upshaw, son, age 16, b. New Mexico; Chu? Upshaw, daughter, age 14, b. New Mexico; R. Billie Upshaw, son, age 12, b. New Mexico; Ann Tas? Upshaw, daughter, age 7, b New Mexico; Sh Ki Upshaw, son, age 5, b. New Mexico; Kee Chu Upshaw, son, age 3, b. New Mexico.

Upshaw, Thomas (Vol. 6, E.D. 6?5, sheet 1, line 6); Hidalgo Co., city of Cloreshaleroc?; White, age 33, b. Texas; Myrtle Upshaw, wife, age 20, b. Oklahoma; Willie L. Upshaw, son, age 2, b. New Mexico.

#### Luna County, New Mexico

#### Marriages

Carlisle, Myrtle W., *Marriage Records of Luna County, New Mexico 1901-1920* (Deming, NM: New Mexico DAR, 1976):

Marriage Book II, page 140:

Upshaw, George, age 26, b. 7 Apr 1882 Erath Co., Texas, md. Jessie Turner, age 19, b. 24 Dec 1889 Roswell, New Mexico, md. 30 Sep 1908 in Deming, N.M. by W.E. Sickles.

Marriage Book III, page 197:

Dot Upshaw, b. DeLeon, Texas, 21 Sep 1891, md. Cassie Quigley, b. Hagerman, New Mexico, 10 Apr 1878, md. 25 May 1916 by C.C. Rogers.

Marriage Book III, page 46:

E.P. Upshaw, age 34, b. 10 Aug 1880, Dubland, Texas, md. Eva E. Highnberg (sic), age 26, b. 25 Feb 1888, Atchison, Kansas, md. 4 Jan 1915 in Deming, New Mexico, by Rev. S.R. McClure.

Marriage Book III, page 84:

Tom Upshaw, b Erott (sic) Co., Texas, 26 Mar 1887, md. Myrtle Freeman, b. Belton, Texas, 21 Jan 1897, md. 7 Jul 1915 by C.C. Rogers.

#### Miscellaneous

(Note: the following data from various Deming, N.M. records contributed by Mr. Andy Upshaw, Porter, Texas):

Obituary Notice, *Deming Headlight*, issue of 17 February 1925 (James M. Upshaw):

**James M. Upshaw**, age 50, died at his home in this city, corner Tenth and Hemlock, yesterday morning at 6:15 o'clock after an illness of three weeks. He is survived by a wife and three

children. The body was removed to Mahoney's undertaking rooms, where it was prepared for interment. The funeral was held this morning at 10 o'clock.

Luna County, NM Death Index entry for J[ames] M. Upshaw: Place of death: Deming, N.M. Age: 50 years, 9 months, 11 days. Date of death: February 16. Place of burial: Deming. E1/2 H M.

Certificate of death for J.M. Upshaw, State of New Mexico, Bureau of Public Health: Place of Death: Deming, Luna County.
Sex: Male; Color or race: White; Married; Husband of Clara B. Upshaw.
Date of Birth: May 5, 1875; age: 50 years, 9 months, 11 days.
Occupation of deceased: Carpenter; Birthplace: Alabama.
Name of Father: Polk Upshaw, born Al.; Maiden name of mother: Sarah Gregory, born Al.
Informant: Mrs. C.B. Upshaw, Deming, N.M.; Filed: February 17, 1925.
Date of death: Feb. 16, 1925; Time of death: 6:15 a.m.
Cause of death: Pulmonary tuberculosis a number of years.
Place of burial: E1/2 block H.M.; Date of burial: Feb. 17, 1925; Undertaker: J.A. Mahoney, Inc., Deming, N.M.

Mountain View Cemetery, Deming, Luna Co., N.M., tombstone: J.M. Upshaw, 1875-1925.

Deming, N.M., Public School Entry Application Cards on the children of J.M. Upshaw:

Upshaw, James; place of birth: El Paso, Texas; Certified date of birth: 24 Dec 1919; Vaccinated: yes; Name of parent or guardian: Mrs. C.B. Upshaw; Occupation of parent or guardian: Nurse; Latest place of residence: 1023 W. Hemlock; Graduated in the class of: Pinter[*sic*], May 8, 1933. I.G. 117.

Upshaw, Katherine; Place of birth: El Paso, Texas; Certified date of birth: 29 Nov 1917; Vaccinated: Yes; Name of Parent or guardian: W.M. Upshaw; Occupation of parent or guardian: Carpenter; Graduated in class of Pintner [*sic*], 8 May 1933 – 96; Latest place of residence: 1023 Hemlock; Left school in March, 192[0?], entered school again 28 Sep. 1925.

Upshaw, Middleton; Place of birth: Columbus, N.M.; Certified date of birth: 7 Nov 1916; Vaccinated: yes; Name of parent or guardian: J.W. Upshaw; Occupation of parent or guardian: Carpenter; Latest place of residence: 1023 Hemlock.

Upshaw, William; Place of birth: Jefferson Co., Texas; Certified date of birth: 28 July 'o[?]; Vaccinated: Yes; Name of parent or guardian: J.W. Upshaw; Occupation of parent or guardian: Carpenter; Former place of residence: El Paso, Texas; School last attended: El Paso Grammar; Grade last attended: 6<sup>th</sup>; Latest place of residence: Tenth [block of] Hemlock.

## New York

## <u>Census</u>

Armstrong, Barbra Kay, *Index to the 1800 Census of New York* (Baltimore, MD: Genealogical Publishing Co., 1984): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald V., *New York 1800 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1974): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald V., *New York 1820 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1977): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald V., *New York 1830 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1977): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald V., *New York 1840 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

<u>New York 1880 Census</u> (Soundex; note: this includes only families with children age 10 and under): No Upshaw references.

1890 New York Census Index (Union Civil War Veterans); (Salt Lake City, UT: Index Publishing, microfiche): No Upshaw references.

New York 1900 Census (Soundex):

Upshaw, Idi (sic) (Vol. 155, E.D. 564, sheet 14, line 36); 189 St. Nicholas Ave., New York (Manhatten), New York Co.); White, age 40, born September 1859 in Tenn.; May Upshaw, daughter, age 20, b. Sep 1879 in Tenn; Leonora Upshaw, daughter, age 16, b. Dec. 1884 in Tenn; John Upshaw, son, age 10, b. Oct 1889 in Washington, DC; Muriel Upshaw, daughter, age 10/12, b. July 1899 in New York; Avarila Thomas, mother, age 70, b. May 1830 in GA.

Upshaw, James A. (Vol. 128, E.D. 159, sheet 1, line 54); 205 West 16<sup>th</sup> St., New York (Manhatten), New York Co.); White, age 37, b. June 1862 in Virginia; Julia L. Upshaw, wife, age 34, b. Sep 1865 in Dist. of Columbia.

New York 1910 Census: There is no Soundex or Miracode index to the 1910 New York census.

New York 1920 Census (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1578 #811):

Upshur, George L. (Vol. 264, E.D. 1053, sheet 12, line 28); 162 West 54<sup>th</sup> St., New York (Manhatten), New York Co.); White, age 64, b. Washington, D.C.; Minnie Upshur, wife, age 56, b. New York.

Upsher, James (Vol. 252, E.D. 885, sheet 14, line 36); 61 Lexington Ave., New York, New York Co; White, age 29, b. New York; enumerated as a lodger with (not reported).

Upshur, John A. (Vol. 293, E.D. 1506, sheet 32, line 92); 841 Westr 79<sup>th</sup> St., New York, New York Co.; White, age 56, b. VA; Living alone.

Upshur, Matilda (Vol. 48, E.D. 168, sheet 18, line 99); 171 Exeter Terrace, Buffalo, Erie Co; White, age 30, b. New York; enumerated as sister in law with Harry Volker.

Upshur, Walter (Vol. 48, E.D. 168, sheet 18, line 98); 171 Exeter Terrace, Buffalo, Erie Co; White, age 33, b. New York; enumerated as brother in law of Harry Volker.

## **Obituary Notices**

Buffalo News (New York) Obituaries, 1992-1999 (Source: An internet site by Ancestry.com):

Durrie M. Daniels (issue of 2 December 1992, page F9): Daniels, 57, of Dudley Ave., died Monday (Nov. 30, 1992) in Niagara Falls Medical Center after a short illness. Born in Niagara Falls, he was a member of Laborers Local 91 of the AFL-CIO for more than 33 years. Survivors include son, **Michael Upshaw**.

Justine M. Paulk, Sisters Hospital nurse (issue of 10 August 1993, page D6): Mrs. Paulk, 54, died Friday (Aug. 6, 1993) in her Buffalo home after a long illness. Born Justine Morrell in Buffalo, she attended Buffalo schools and lived in Niagara Falls for several years. Survivors are ... stepson **Michael Upshaw** ...

Pamela J. Woods (issue of 20 February 1993, page DEATH): Services for Pamela J. Woods, 42, a former employee of American bi-organics, will be held at 11 this morning in the Williamson Funeral Home. Burial will be in Oakwood Cemetery. Mrs. Woods of 21<sup>st</sup> Street died Wednesday (Feb. 17, 1993) in Niagara Falls Memorial Medical Center after a brief illness. Surviving are ... a brother, **Michael Upshaw** ...

## North Carolina

### **Bonds**

Camin, Betty J. & Edwin A. Camin, *North Carolina Bastardy Bonds* (Mt. Airy, NC: the authors, 1990): No Upshaw references.

### **Cemetery Records**

W.P.A., *Pre-1914 Graves Index* (card file at the North Carolina State Archives, Raleigh, N.C.): No Upshaw references.

W.P.A., *Post-1914 Graves Index* (card file at the North Carolina State Archives, Raleigh, N.C.): No Upshaw references.

### <u>Census</u>

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *North Carolina 1810 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1976): No Upshaw references.

Smith, Dora Wilson, *North Carolina 1810 Census Index* (Thompson, IL: Heritage House, 1977): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *North Carolina 1820 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1976): No Upshaw references. Jackson, Ronald Vern, *North Carolina 1840 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *North Carolina 1840 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexin Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *North Carolina 1860* (census index); (North Salt Lake, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1987, 2 vols.):

<u>Name</u>	<u>County</u>	Page	Census Division
Upshaw, F.	Beaufort	897	Leechville
Upsher, Thomas	Pasquotank	692	Elizabeth City
Upshur, Littleton	Halifax	857	Weldon

Steuart, Bradley W., North Carolina 1870 Census Index (Bountiful, UT: Precision Indexing, 1989); Vol. IV, Q-Z:

Upshaw, Elliott: age 48, male, White, b. NC; Rowan Co., Unity Twp., page 628. Upshaw, Richard: age 51, male, Black, b. NC; Northampton Co., Occoneeche Twp., page 582.

North Carolina 1880 Census (Soundex; note: this includes only families with children age 10 and under): No Upshaw references.

North Carolina 1900 Census (Soundex): No White Upshaw references.

North Carolina 1910 Census (Miracode): No Upshaw references.

North Carolina 1920 Census (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1579 #150):

- Upshur, Horace (Vol. 56, E.D. 134, sheet 2, line 68); 512 North Tryon, Charlotte, Mecklenbrg Co.; White, age 33, b. VA; Frances Upshur, wife, age 28, b. VA; James Tillery, lodger, age 30, b. NC; Georgette Tillery, lodger, age 20, b. France, citizenship "Al".
- Upshaw, Margaret (Vol. 10, E.D. 9, sheet 14, line 11); 35 Orange St., Asheville, Buncombe Co; White, age 39, b. GA; Margaret Upshaw, daughter, age 6, b. GA; Charlotte Upshaw, daughter, age 2 6/12, b NC; Maude Upshaw, daughter, age 5, b. GA.

<u>North Carolina 1930 Census</u> (Soundex, National Archives Microfilm Publication #M2056, reel 152); (note: where there is no birthplace given, it may be assumed it is North Carolina, which can be verified by the population schedule):

- Upshaw, Arthur M. (Vol. 50, E.D. 52, sheet 203; High Point, Guilford Co.); White, age 36, b. Ga.; Mazie R. Upshaw, wife, age 34, b. Ga.; Mazie Upshaw, daughter, age 13, b. Ga.; Arthur Upshaw, Jr., son, age 9, b. Ga.; Charles Upshaw, son, age 6, birthplace not given); Helena Upshaw, daughter, age 3 6/12, birthplace not stated.
- Upshaw, Frances (Vol. 1, E.D. 8, sheet 96; Alamance Co.); White, age 20, b. Ga.; enumerated with B.M. Rogers as Roomer.
- Upshaw, W.D. (Vol. 9, E.D. 5, sheet 268; Asheville, Buncombe Co.); White, age 62, b. Ga,; Margaret B. Upshaw, wife, age 49, b. Ga.; Margaret A. Upshaw, daughter, age 16, b. Ga.; Charlotte B. Upshaw daughter, age 13, b. Ga.(?).
- Upshaw, William F. (Vol. 110, E.D. 38, sheet 146 (?); Raleigh, Wake Co.); White, age 52, b. Ga.; Myrtle Upshaw, wife, age 45, b. Ohio; Sage Upshaw, son, age 17, b. Ga.; William W. Upshaw, son, age 8, b. Ga.(?); Mary B. Upshaw, daughter, age 6, b. Ga.(?); Nancy M. Upshaw, daughter, age 4, b Ga.(?); Mary M. Miller, mother, age 66, b. N.Y.

### **Colonial Records**

*The Colonial and State Records of North Carolina, 1662-1790* (30 vols.): No Upshaw references.

#### **County Records**

#### Buncombe County, North Carolina

Aslund, Carolyn C. & Billie C. Ledbetter, *Cemetery Inscriptions of Buncombe County, N.C., Vol. One* (Asheville, NC: privately printed, 1984).

page 84: Sharon United Methodist Church, Arden, N.C.

Annie Florence Upshaw Eberhart / 26 Feb 1904 / 2 Jul 1982

Aslund, Carolyn C. & Billie C. Ledbetter, *Cemetery Inscriptions of Buncombe County, N.C., Vol. Two* (Asheville, NC: privately printed, 1985): No Upshaw references.

Aslund, Carolyn C. & Billie C. Ledbetter, *Cemetery Inscriptions of Buncombe County, N.C., Vol. Three* (Asheville, NC: privately printed, 1986): No Upshaw references.

### Burke County, North Carolina

Huggins, Edith W., *Burke County, North Carolina Land Records, 1778, Vol. I* (Easley, SC: Southern Historical Press, 1977): No Upshaw references.

Huggins, Edith W., Burke County, North Carolina, Land Records 1779-1790 and Important Miscellaneous Records 1777-1900, Vol. II (Easley, SC: Southern Historical Press, 1981, repr. 1985): No Upshaw references.

### Granville County, North Carolina

Lyle, Virginia Reavis, *Granville County, N.C., Potpourri* (Nashville, TN: privately printed, 1969): No Upshaw references.

Holcomb, Brent H., *Marriages of Granville County, North Carolina, 1753-1868* (Baltimore, MD: Genealogical Publishing Co., 1981): No Upshaw references.

Gwynn, Zae Hargett & Joseph W. Watson, *Kinfolks of Granville County, North Carolina, 1765-1826* (Rocky Mount, NC: privately printed, 1974): No Upshaw references.

Gwynn, Zae Hargett & Joseph W. Watson, *Abstracts of the Wills and Estate Records of Granville County, North Carolina, 1808-1833, Vol. II* (Rocky Mount, NC: privately printed, 1978): No Upshaw references.

Gwynn, Zae Hargett & Joseph W. Watson, *Court Minutes of Granville County, North Carolina,* 1746-1820 (Rocky Mount, NC: privately printed, 1977):

Page 59) Court Minutes 1754-1770, page 71 (Court term Feb. 9, 1762): John Glover, Jr. vs. William Upshaw.

Page 59) Court Minutes 1754-1770, page 73 (Court held May 11, 1762):

Reuben Searcy vs. William Upshaw.

Page 60) Court Minutes 1754-1770, page 77 (Court held Aug. 10, 1762): Robert Hicks vs. Estate of William Upshaw.

#### Rowan County, North Carolina

Linn, Jo White, *Abstracts of the Minutes of the Court of Pleas and Quarter Sessions, Rowan County, North Carolina, 1753-1762*, (Salisbury, NC: Salisbury Printing Co., 1977): No Upshaw references.

Linn, Jo White, Abstracts of the Minutes of the Court of Pleas and Quarter Sessions, Rowan County, North Carolina, 1763-1774, (Salisbury, NC: Salisbury Printing Co., 1979):

Page 33: Book II, page 552, 13 Oct 1764, Claims against the Rowan Court for 1764: James Upshaw 1 Cat 2/ (This item was in regard to a bounty of 2 pounds for one wildcat claimed by James Upshaw in 1764).

#### Land Records

Hofmann, Margaret M., *Colony of North Carolina 1735-1764, Abstracts of Land Patents, Volume 1* (Weldon, NC: privately printed, 1982): No Upshaw references.

Hofmann, Margaret M., *Colony of North Carolina 1765-1775, Abstracts of Land Patents, Volume 2* (Weldon, NC: privately printed, 1984): No Upshaw references.

#### **Marriages**

*Index to North Carolina Marriage Bonds, 1741-1868*: (microfiche) index compiled by North Carolina Division of Archives & History (indexed by grooms & brides; no Upshaw brides):

Littleton Upsher & Frances E. Macon, 15 Oct 1855, Warren Co. Bond: M.W. Ranson; Wit: John W. White. Married by N.Z. Graves.

T.W. Upshur & Mary E. Upshur, 22 Sep 1862, Warren Co. Bond: John D. Alton; Wit: William A. White.

Jacob Apshar & Ann Bradley, 18 Sep 1779, Wilkes Co. Bond: Lawrence Bradley. Wit: William Lenoir.

Clemens, William M. North and South Carolina Marriage Records from the Earliest Colonial Days to the Civil War (New York, NY: E.P. Dutton & Co., 1927): No Upshaw references.

Early North Carolina Marriages (CD 4, Automated Archives, 1994):

Upshaw Elliott & Reuhanah Cowan, 3 Oct 1850 [Rowan county] T.W. Upshur & Mary E. Upshur, 12 Sep 1862 [Warren county]

State Marriage Indexes, Southern U.S., 1700's to 1850 (CD 229 - KY, TN, VA, WV, NC) Genesys, 175 North Freedom Blvd, Provo, UT, 1993)

Upshaw Elliott & Reuhanah Cowan, Rowan Co, 3 Oct 1850

## Military Rosters & Lists

*Last Pay, North Carolina Continental Line, American Revolution* (card file in the Tennessee State Archives): No Upshaw references.

North Carolina Revolutionary Warrants, 1784-1806 (card file in the Tennessee State Archives): No Upshaw references.

North Carolina General Grants, American Revolution (card file in the Tennessee State Archives): No Upshaw references.

*Roster of Soldiers from North Carolina in the American Revolution* (Durham, NC: North Carolina DAR, 1932, repr. Baltimore, MD: Genealogical Publishing Co., 1967, 1972): No Upshaw references.

Muster Rolls of the Soldiers of the War of 1812: Detached from the Militia of North Carolina in 1812 and 1814 (Raleigh, NC: the Adjutant General, 1851, repr. Baltimore, MD: Genealogical Publishing Co., 1976, 1980): No Upshaw references.

Maddox, Joseph T. & Mary Carter, *North Carolina Revolutionary Soldiers, Sailors, Patriots & Descendants* (Albany, GA: Georgia Pioneers Publications, n.d., 2 vols.): No Upshaw references.

### **Obituary Notices**

Greensboro News Record (North Carolina), Obituaries, 1992-1999:

Issue of September 27, 1997: obituary of Miss Eleanor Clare Young, 86, died Thursday, Sept. 25, 1997, at High Point Regional Hospital ... survived by ... great-nieces ... **Tracy Upshaw**.

The News and Observer (Raleigh, North Carolina), Obituaries, 1998-1999:

Issue of March 18, 1999: Obituary of Mary Bryant Upshaw Lamson, a lifetime resident of Raleigh, died March 16, 1999 in Marietta, Georgia ... born December 15, 1923 to William Francis and Myrtle Miller Upshaw ... preceded in death by her husband, Herbert Lamson, Jr., in 1988 ... survived by her son, Tom Fulghum, and his wife, Peggy, of Marietta, Ga. and their daughters, Shelley and Natalie; her daughter. Judy Fulghum, and her husband, Hank Fairbrother of Sunriver, Oregon; sister, Mrs. Courtney D. Edgerton of Raleigh; several nieces and nephews. Services will be at 2 p.m. Friday at the Church of the Good Shepherd followed by burial in Oakwood Cemetery. The family will be at the home at 1526 Brooks Avenue from 7-9 p.m. Thursday.

Issue of April 7, 1999: Obituary of Samuel Sanders mentions sister Ruby S. Upshaw of Seattle, Washington.

### **Pension Indexes**

<u>Confederate Pensions Index, Acts of 1885 and 1901;</u> searched by North Carolina Archives and Records Staff section: No Upshaw references.

### **Periodicals**

William Doub Bennett, *North Carolina Genealogical Society Journal 1975-1984, Consolidated Index*; Vol. 1-10 (Baltimore, MD: Genealogical Publishing Co., 1997): No Upshaw references.

*North Carolina Genealogical Society Journal*, Vol. 11 (1985) – Vol. 12 (1986): No Upshaw references.

North Carolina Genealogical Society Journal, Vol. 13 (1987):

Page 31: "List of Taxables for 1762 in Granville County, North Carolina"; Persons Summon'd in Island Creek District ...," by David Clanton, Constable, 31 July 1762: #69: Wm. Upshaw.

Page 111: Insolvents - continued; #343: Upshaw, Wm.

*North Carolina Genealogical Society Journal*, Vol. 14 (1988) – Vol. 27 (2001): No Upshaw references.

### Tax Records

Ratcliff, Clarence E., *North Carolina Taxpayers, 1701-1786* (Baltimore, MD: Genealogical Publishing Co., 1984): No Upshaw references.

Ratcliff, Clarence E., *North Carolina Taxpayers, 1679-1790* (Baltimore, MD: Genealogical Publishing Co., 1987): No Upshaw references.

### Vital Records

North Carolina Death Records 1968-1987 (from an Internet source):

Eberhart, Annie Florence [nee Upshaw]: Date of birth: February 26, 1904; Death date: July 2, 1982; Sex: female; Race: White; Age: 78 years; Place of occurrence: Asheville, Buncombe Co., N.C.; Place of residence: Buncombe Co., N.C.; Marital status: Divorced; Burial in state; State of birth: Georgia; SSN: [omitted here]; Father's surname: Upshaw.

Smith, Harvey Virgil: Date of birth: February 7, 1908; Death date: October 6, 1983; Sex: Male; Race: White; Age: 75 years; Place of occurrence: Brevard, Transylvania Co., N.N.; Place of residence: Transylvania Co., N.C.; Married; Burial in state; State of birth: Georgia; SSN [omitted here]; Father's surname: Upshaw.

Tyndall, Kenneth Upshaw: Date of Birth: September 2, 1911; Death date: October 13, 1979; Sex: male; Race: White; Age: 68 years; Place of occurrence: New Bern, Craven Co., N.C.; Place of residence: Craven Co., N.C.; Marital Status: married; Burial in state; State of birth: North Carolina; SSN [omitted here]; father's surname: Tyndall.

Upshaw, Bobbie Jo: Date of birth: November 6, 1938; Death date: May 7, 1985; Sex: Female; Race: White; Age: 46 years; Place of occurrence: Wilmington, New Hanover Co., N.C.; Place of residence: Texas; Married; Burial out of state; State of birth: North Carolina; SSN [omitted here]; Father's surname: Brown.

Upshaw, Jack: Place of death: Wadesboro, Anson Co.; Date of death: March 9, 1969; Sex: Male; Race: Black; Age: 33 years; Marital Status: married.

Upshaw, Linda: Place of residence: Winston-Salem, Forsyth Co.; Institution: General hospital, out of state institutions; Date of death: October 20, 1971; Sex: Female; Race: White; Age: 27 years; Marital Status: married.

Upshaw, Maxie Rauschenberg: Date of birth: March 20, 1896; Death date: August 2, 1980; Sex: female; Race: White; Age: 84 years; Place of occurrence: Winston-Salem, Forsyth Co., N.C.; Place of residence: Winston-Salem, Forsyth Co., N.C.; Marital status: Widowed; Burial out of state; State of birth: Georgia; SSN [omitted here]; Father's surname: Rauschenberg.

Upshaw, Myrtle Miller: Date of birth: October 2, 1884; Death date: October 31, 1981; Sex: female; Race: White; Age: 97 years; Place of occurrence: Raleigh, Wake county, N.C.; Place of residence: Wake Forest, Wake county, N.C.; Marital status: Widowed; Burial in state; State of birth: Ohio; SSN [omitted here]; Father's surname: Miller.

### <u>Wills</u>

Mitchell, Thornton W., *North Carolina Wills: A Testator Index, 1665-1900* (Baltimore, MD: Genealogical Publishing Co., 1987; "corrected and revised ed.", 1992): No Upshaw references.

## North Dakota

North Dakota 1900 Census (Soundex), Vol. 3, E.D. 33, Sheet 13, Line 98:

Upshaw, Ida; Race: White; Age: 39 (b. Oct. 1860); Birthplace: Missouri; County: Cass; City: Fargo; Street: 8<sup>th</sup> St., no. 204; (Enumerated as "sister-in-law" with Winfield S. Stambough).

North Dakota 1910 Census: there is no Soundex or Miracode index for 1910 North Dakota.

North Dakota <u>1920</u> Census (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1580 # 45): No Upshaw references.

## <u>Ohio</u>

### Census

Jackson, Ronald V., *Early Ohio Census Records, Cincinnati (Hamilton County), 1798, 1799, 1817* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1981): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald V., *Ohio 1820 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1981): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald V., *Ohio 1830 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1976): No Upshaw references.

Ohio Genealogical Society, *Ohio 1880 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Precision Indexing, 1991, 3 vol.): Vol. 3, page 2958: William Upshaw, Cuyahoga Co., Cleveland Ward 15, page 117A.

Ohio 1880 Census (Soundex; Note: this only includes families with children age 10 & under):

No Upshaw references.

Ohio 1900 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

<u>Ohio 1910 Census</u> (Miracode; National Archives microfilm T1272, #378): No White Upshaw references.

Ohio <u>1920</u> Census (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1581 #431): No White Upshaw references.

#### <u>Marriages</u>

State Marriage Indexes (CD 2 - IL, IN, KY, OH, TN); Genesys, 175 North Freedom Blvd, Provo, UT, 1993): No Upshaw references (in Ohio).

#### **Newspaper Records**

Green, Karen Mauer, *Pioneer Ohio Newspapers 1793-1810* (Galveston, TX: The Frontier Press, 1986): No Upshaw references.

Green, Karen Mauer, *Pioneer Ohio Newspapers 1802-1818* (Galveston, TX: The Frontier Press, 1988), page 87:

The Western Spy (Cincinnati): Vol. II, Saturday, 9 Nov 1811, #61:

A report on the yellow fever in New Orleans says the following have died there recently: Dr. William Upshaw (late a surgeon in the army), ...

*Dayton Daily News*, 1993-1999 (internet database on Ancestry.com): Issue of 25 May 1995, page 4B:

Peeples, Theodore Oddis III, infant son of Martha Upshaw and Theodore Oddis Peeples, Jr., of Dayton, died May 17. Graveside services at 1 p.m. today, at Woodland Cemetery. (Marker & Heller Funeral Directors, North Main Street).

#### Vital Records

Ohio Death Certificate Index; The Ohio Historical Society Searchable Database, 1913-1927 & 1933-1937:

Name	<u>County</u>	Date of Death	Volume #	Certificate #
Upshaw, Aucrey	Montgomery	3/14/1924	4414	17486
Upshaw, Calvin	Montgomery	9/25/1913	1180	54183
Upshaw, Floroa	Montgomery	8/17/1925	4817	47503
Upshaw, Helen	Clark	11/5/1918	2760	73720
Upshaw, Jeanett	Montgomery	10/15/1920	3412	65617
Upshaw, Jessie M.	Hamilton	12/16/1923	4329	71896
Upshaw, Joseph	Cuyahoga	2/3/1927	5270	7895
Upshaw, Lena	Lucas	12/1/1927	5521	70738
Upshaw, Littelt A.	Marion	5/29/1923	4179	34302
Upshaw, Mable	Montgomery	1/20/1915	1553	4356
Upshaw, Margaret	Hamilton	7/5/1924	4503	39690
Upshaw, Marian	Montgomery	2/11/1918	2513	11998

**Upshaw Family Journal** 

Upshaw, Mary	Clark	11/4/1918	2760	73719
Upshaw, Mary	Hamilton	7/26/1934	7568	43876
Upshaw, Mary F.	Franklin	6/1/1934	758	36468
Upshaw, Nannie	Cuyahoga	3/1/1934	7451	14746
Upshaw, Rebecca J.	Franklin	12/4/1926	5218	73991
Upshaw, Samuel R.	Clark	8/21/1926	5116	48477
Upshaw, Stillborn	Clark	10/1926	130	3643
Upshaw, Stillborn	Cuyahoga	8/1927	146	2930
Upshaw, Stillborn	Hamilton	7/1924	85	2764
Upshaw, Thomas	Montgomery	4/11/1938	2573	26975
Upshaw, William	Hamilton	9/12/1937	8566	56828
Upshaw, William W.	Cuyahoga	7/29/1926	5097	43569
-				

## Oregon

## Census

Jackson, Ronald V., Oregon 1850 Territorial Census Index (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

Oregon 1900 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

Oregon 1910 Census: There is no Soundex or Miracode index for the 1910 Oregon census.

Oregon 1920 Census (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1583 #63):

Upshaw, Alex W. (Vol. 16, E.D. 6, sheet 11, line 11); 44 North First, Portland, Multuomah Co.; White, age 40, b. Texas; Roomer with "not reported".

Upshaw, Frank B. (Vol. 19, E.D. 59, sheet 9, line 26); 594 Ladd Ave., Portland, Multnomah Co.; White, age 32, b. Kansas; Verosa C. Upshaw, wife, age 30, b. Missouri; Alice E. Bouch, Boarder, age 24, b. South Dakota.

- Upshaw, Walter E. (Vol. 30, E.D. 432, sheet 7, line 78); Washington Co.; White, age 29, b. Kansas; Edah H. Upshaw, wife, age 27, b. Oregon; Edah H. Upshaw, daughter, age 3 5/12, b. Oregon.
- Upshaw, William (Vol. 18, E.D. 37, sheet 11, line 78); 433 Columbia St., Portland, Multnomah Co.; White, age 63, b. Illinois; Ora E. Upshaw, wife, age 62, b. Indiana.

## **County Records**

### Multnomah County, Oregon

River View Cemetery Interments, Portland, Multnomah Co., Oregon, 1999. By the Genealogical Forum of Oregon, Inc., Portland, Oregon:

Upshaw, Frank Benjamin; Crypt 22-C; interred 10/21/1954; died 18 Oct 1954.

Upshaw, Ora E.; Lot 115 #4; interred 1/23/1925; died 21 Jan 1925.

Upshaw, Verona Gertrude; Crypt 401-C; interred 10/17/1977; died (not stated).

Upshaw, William Loomis; Lot 115 #4; interred 1[sic, 7]/25/1928; died 23 Jul 1928.

Park, Harriett Wood. *Marriage Records of Multnomah County, Oregon*. (Portland, Oregon: The Genealogical Forum of Portland, Oregon, 1997); (span of marriages included unknown):

No Upshaw references.

### **Directories**

### (Portland, Oregon)

1914: Frank B. Upshaw, cashr. Ladd Estate Co., h 5-474 Schuyler.

1914: Gilbert W. Upshaw (Upshaw & Nelson), Teller Port Trust Co., h 1215 58th Av. S.E.

1914: Upshaw & Nelson (G.W. Upshaw & R.H.B. Nelson), cigars, 82 3<sup>rd</sup>.

1914: Frank B. Upshaw (Verona C.), Cashr. Ladd Estate Co., h 1399 E. 17<sup>th</sup>.

1917: Frank B. Upshaw (Verona C.), with Ladd Estate Co., h 594 Ladd Av.

1918: Gilbert W. Upshaw (Helen L.), Cashr. The Citizens Bank, h 653 E. 61<sup>st</sup> N.

1921: Frank B. Upshaw (Verona C.), asst. mgr. Ladd Estate Co., h 965 Tolman Av.

1925: Frank B. Upshaw (Verona), asst. mgr. Ladd Estate Co., h. 965 Tolman Av.

1928: Frank B. Upshaw (Verona), Realtor Pres. Eastmoreland Co. Inc., Tel. Sellwood 5735, h. 965 Tolman Av.

1928: Roy E. Upshaw (Mabel), Lngshrmn, h. 987 E. 89<sup>th</sup> N.

1928: Russell Upshaw (Mabel), carp., h. 879 E 78<sup>th</sup> N.

1952: (telephone directory): No Upshaw references.

1964: (telephone directory): No Upshaw references.

#### **Obituary Notices**

#### (Miscellaneous Obituaries from *The Oregon Journal* and *The Oregonian*)

The Oregonian, issue of 25 July 1928, page 15, "Rev. Mr. Upshaw Dies":

Rev. William L. Upshaw, a resident of Portland and vicinity for 23 years, died Monday night at his home near Tigard. He was engaged in religious work for about 40 years, starting his work in Hutchinson, Kansas, where he helped to organize that city's first YMCA He was engaged for several years in missionary work in Central America. He came to Portland to be pastor of the Mississippi Avenue Congregational Church, and later was pastor of the Beaverton Church. He was employment secretary for the YMCA in Portland during the war. He retired about 5 years ago and since that time had lived near Tigard. He is survived by three sons, Frank B. Upshaw of Portland, Walter E. Upshaw of Tigard and G.W. Upshaw of Huntington Park, Cal. Funeral services will be held this morning at 10 o'clock at the Evangelical Church at Tigard ... W.F. Pegg, mortician ... interment will be in Riverview Cemetery.

The Oregonian, issue of 23 July 1925, page 14, "Mrs. W.L. Upshaw Dead":

Mrs. W.L. Upshaw, 66, wife of Rev. W.L. Upshaw, ex-pastor of the Pilgrim Congregational church of Portland, died Wednesday night at the family home in Tigard. Death was caused by pneumonia. Mrs. Upshaw was the mother of Frank B. Upshaw, assistant manager of the Ladd Estate company. She is also survived by two other sons, G.W. Upshaw of Long Beach, Cal., formerly a banker in Portland, and W.E. Upshaw of Lafayette, Or. Funeral services will be held

this afternoon at 2 o'clock at the Pilgrim Congregational church at Savier and Missouri Streets. Interment will be made in Riverview cemetery.

The Oregonian, issue of 21 October 1954, sec. 3, page 8, "Frank B. Upshaw":

Funeral services for Frank B. Upshaw, 67, who died Monday at his home at Seaside will be at 11:30 a.m. Thursday at the Riverview cemetery chapel ... Mr. Upshaw ... was born in Abilene, Kan. ... Survivors include his widow Noan; and a brother, Walter ... in 1926 he became president and manager of the Eastmoreland Realty company. Between World Wars ... commanding officer several years of the Navy reserve in Portland and was recalled to active duty as a lieutenant commander in 1941. He was in the first flotilla of ships to land troops at Rejavik, Greenland, and later was seriously injured during a North Atlantic storm ... spent nine months in a Navy hospital in New York ... retired from active in 1942 ... U.S. Marshall from Feb. 1, 1943 to Nov. 2, 1943 until ill health forced retirement ... lived in Seaside since.

*The Oregon Journal,* issue of Thursday, October 21, 1954, page 12, "Upshaw Final Rites Held Here":

Funeral services for Frank B. Upshaw of Seaside, retired Naval officer and U.S. Marshall ... today at Riverview cemetery ... Born June 19, 1887, at Abilene, Kan., he moved with his family to Tigard in 1905 ... His wife survives as does a brother, Walter E. Upshaw of Tigard.

The Oregonian, issue of October 17, 1977, page D10, "Upshaw":

Noan Upshaw. Memorial service Monday, 11 a.m., River View cemetery chapel. Holman's Funeral Service.

## Pennsylvania

## Census

Jackson, Ronald V., *Pennsylvania 1800 Census* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1972): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald V., *Pennsylvania 1840 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

Pennsylvania 1880 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

Pennsylvania 1900 Census (Soundex):

- Upsher, C.D. (Vol. 171, E.D. 498, sheet 5, line 51) Philadelphia, Philadelphia Co., #146(?) Washington Ln.; White, age 47, b. 6 June 1852, in South Carolina; enumerated as "Mother", no head of household shown.
- Upshaw, Frank (Vol. 200, E.D. 148, sheet 6, line 75), Schuylkill Co., Kline twp.: White, age 30, b. Sep. 1869 in Austria; Annie Upshaw, wife, age 26, b. Nov. 1873, Austria; John Upshaw, son, age 8, b. Oct. 1891, Penn.; Leonora Upshaw, daughter, age 3, b. Feb. 1897, Penn.; Thomas Upshaw, son, age 2, b. May 1898, Penn.; Caroline Upshaw, daughter, age 1/12, b. May 1900, Penn; (and one boarder).

Upshur, Franklin S. (Vol. 195, E.D. 99, sheet 4, line 14), Philadelphia, Philadelphia Co., Daly

St., No. 1231; White, age 30 [*sic*], b. Virginia; Luella Upshur, wife, age 24, b. Jan. 1876, Conn.; Francis Upshur, son, age 1, b. Feb. 1899 Penn.

Upsher, S.R. (Vol. 171, E.D. 498, sheet 5, line 52), Philadelphia, Philadelphia Co., Washington Ln., no. 148; White, age 5, b. Apr. 1895 Virginia; enumerated as "Daughter" with no head of household shown.

Upshaw, Stanislaus (Vol. 200, E.D. 148, sheet 6, line 81); Schuylkill Co., Kline twp,; White, age 45, b. Aug 1854 Austria (enumerated as "boarder" with Frank Upshaw).

Pennsylvania 1910 Census (Miracode):

- Upshaw, William (Vol. 216, E.D. 0414, family #0255); Philadelphia, Philadelphia Co.,; White, age 38, b. Delaware, (enumerated as "boarder" with Edward W. Robinson).
- Upshur, Caroline D. (Vol. 216, E.D. 0411, family #0024), Philadelphia, Philadelphia Co.; White, age 24, b. Virginia, enumerated as "Sister-in-law" with Sylvestre Figam.

<u>Pennsylvania 1920 Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1584 #655): No White Upshaw references.

## Puerto Rico

Puerto Rico 1920 Census (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1601 #155): (No Upshaw references)

## Rhode Island

Jackson, Ronald V., *Rhode Island 1830 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1977): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald V., *Rhode Island 1840 Census* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1976): No Upshaw references.

Rhode Island 1880 Census (Soundex):

Upshaw, James (Vol. 3, E.D. 7, sheet 19, line 41) Providence, Providence Co., Stamper St., No. 32; Male, Race: Mu.; age 37, b. Kentucky; Julia Upshaw, wife, age 30, b. Virginia; Edward Upshaw, son, age 17, b. Washington, D.C.; Louisa Upshaw, daughter, age 7, b. Hartford, Conn.; Mabel Upshaw, daughter, age 3, b. R.I.

Rhode Island 1900 Census (Soundex):

Upshaw, Louisa (Vol. 8, E.D. 86, sheet 12, line 20) Providence, Providence Co., Broadway St. No. 185; White, age 25, b. Oct. 1875 Rhode Island, enumerated as "servant" with Frank S. Flint.

<u>Rhode</u> <u>Island</u> <u>1910</u> <u>Census</u>: There is no Soundex or Miracode index to the 1910 Rhode Island census.</u>

<u>Rhode Island 1920 Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1585 #50): No Upshaw references.

## South Dakota

## <u>Census</u>

South Dakota 1900 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

South Dakota 1910 Census: There is no Soundex or Miracode index to the 1910 South Dakota census.

South Dakota 1920 Census (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1587 #44) :

Upshaw, J.W. (Vol. 3, E.D. 56, sheet 2, line 58); Brown Co.; White, age 41, b. Missouri; Cora Upshaw, wife, age 32, b. Missouri; Grace Upshaw, daughter, age 18, b. Misouri; Earl Metcalf, "La", age 24, b. Iowa; Lou Hubert, "La", age 45, b. Illinois.

Ugly, Wild Horse (Vol. 18, ED. 198, sheet 18, line 49); Todd Co; Indian, age 78, b. Wyoming; Tall Woman, wife, age 71, b. Nebraska. (Editor's Note: this is not an "Upshaw", but noticed the very unusual Indian name while searching for "Upshaw" and thought I'd present it here).

## <u>Utah</u>

## <u>Census</u>

Jackson, Ronald V., *Utah 1850 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

Kearl, J.R., et al, *Index to the 1850, 1860 & 1870 Censuses of Utah* (Baltimore, MD: Genealogical Publishing Co., 1981): No Upshaw references.

*Utah 1856 Census Index* (Salt Lake City, UT: Index Publishing, 1984, microfiche publication): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald V., *Utah 1860 Territorial Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1979): No Upshaw references.

Utah 1880 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

Utah 1900 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

<u>Utah 1910 Census</u>: There is no Soundex or Miracode index to the 1910 Utah census.

<u>Utah 1920</u> <u>Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1590 #30 or 31): (No Upshaw references)

### **Obituary Notices**

Salt Lake Tribune Obituaries, 1991-1999; from an Internet site of Ancestry.com:

*Salt Lake Tribune*, issue of 3 January 1999: Obituary; Heber City – Mary Leona Richardson Broadhead, 69, died January 1, 1999, at her home in Heber City. Born June 8, 1929, in Oakfield, Missouri, to Ernest and Vernie Augustus Richardson. Married Ralph Max Broadhead November 1, 1945, in Evanston, WY ... Survived by ... sister, **Leore Upshaw** ... Interment will be in the Heber City cemetery.

## <u>Vermont</u>

## Census

Jackson, Ronald V., *Vermont 1800 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1982): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald V., *Vermont 1830 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald V., *Vermont 1840 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978):

James Upshaw, Franklin Co., page 244, Montgomery census division.

1850 census, Franklin Co., Vermont, page 245, dwelling #170: (Note: this is James "Upham", not "Upshaw".

Vermont 1880 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

Vermont 1900 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

Vermont 1910 Census: there is no Soundex or Miracode index to the 1910 Vermont census.

<u>Vermont 1920 Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1591 #29): No Upshaw references.

## Virgin Islands

<u>Virgin Islands</u> <u>1920</u> <u>Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1604 #3): No Upshaw references.

## **Washington**

## <u>Census</u>

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Washington 1860 Territorial Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1979): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Washington 1870 Territorial Census Index* (Salt Lake City, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1979): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Washington 1880 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1980): No Upshaw references.

Washington 1880 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

Washington 1900 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

Washington <u>1910</u> Census: There is no Soundex or Miracode index to the 1910 Washington census.

<u>Washington</u> <u>1920</u> <u>Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1593 #108): No White Upshaw references.

## West Virginia

## <u>Census</u>

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *West Virginia 1860* (census index); (North Salt Lake, UT, 1988). No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *West Virginia 1870 Census Index* (North Salt Lake, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1988): No Upshaw references.

Steuart, Bradley W., *West Virginia 1870 Census Index*; (Bountiful, UT: Precision Indexing, 1990):

Name<br/>Upsher, JaneAge<br/>20Sex<br/>fColor<br/>BB-Pl<br/>VaCounty<br/>OhioPage<br/>319Census Division<br/>6-WD Wheeling

West Virginia 1880 Census (Soundex; note: this only includes families with children age 10 & under): No Upshaw references.

West Virginia 1900 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

West Virginia 1910 Census (Miracode):

Upshier, John A. (Vol. 002, E.D. 0020, family #0328); Martinsburg, Berkeley Co.; (Race not reported), age 50, b. Va.; enumerated with George F. Morrison as "lodger".

<u>West Virginia</u> <u>1920</u> <u>Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives Microfilm Publication #M1594 reel #99): No White Upshaw references.

<u>West Virginia 1930 Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives Microfilm Publication #M2060, reel #36; this index only includes the counties of Fayette, Harrison, Kanawha, Logan, McDowell, Mercer and Raleigh): No White Upshaw references.

## Estate Records

Johnston, Ross B., West Virginia Estate Settlements; An Index to Wills, Inventories, Appraisements, Land Grants and Surveys to 1850 (Baltimore, MD: Genealogical Publishing Co., 1977): No Upshaw references.

## <u>Marriages</u>

Genesys, <u>State Marriage Indexes</u>, <u>Southern U.S.</u>, <u>1700's to 1850</u> (CD 229 - KY, TN, VA, WV, NC) (Provo, UT: Genesys, 1993): No Upshaw references (in West Virginia).

## Wisconsin

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Wisconsin 1836 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1976): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Wisconsin 1840 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Wisconsin 1850 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

Wisconsin 1880 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

Wisconsin 1900 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

Wisconsin 1910 Census: There is no Soundex or Miracode index to the 1910 Wisconsin census.

<u>Wisconsin 1920</u> <u>Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1595 #178): No Upshaw references.

## Wyoming

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Wyoming 1870 Territorial Census Index* (Bountiful, UT; Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1978): No Upshaw references.

Jackson, Ronald Vern, *Wyoming 1880 Census Index* (Bountiful, UT: Accelerated Indexing Systems, 1980): No Upshaw references.

Wyoming 1880 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

Wyoming 1900 Census (Soundex): No Upshaw references.

Wyoming 1910 Census: There is no Soundex or Miracode index to the 1910 Wyoming Census.

<u>Wyoming 1920 Census</u> (Soundex; National Archives microfilm M1596 #16): No White Upshaw references.